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July 21, 2006

Dear Representative,

On behalf of the National Pesticide-Free Lawns Coalition, we are writing to ask for your support for the attached National Declaration on the Use of Toxic Lawn Pesticides. This declaration resolves that we replace the potentially hazardous, unnecessary, aesthetic use of toxic lawn and landscape pesticides with better alternatives, in order to protect the health of humans, pets and wildlife.  

The Declaration seeks to encourage: 

· people to replace their use of hazardous lawn pesticides with non-toxic and least-toxic alternatives and practices; 

· retailers to offer varieties of non-toxic and least-toxic lawn care products;

· commercial service providers to offer organic lawn and landscape services; 

· localities to adopt ordinances that prohibit or restrict the use of hazardous pesticides for aesthetic purposes to protect the broader public; 

· states to uphold the rights of local authorities to provide stricter protections from the aesthetic use of pesticides, and if necessary repeal laws that prohibit such authority; and 

· Congress to support the democratic right of localities to adopt ordinances that respond to the demands of their constituents to provide stricter protection of public health and the environment from local pesticide use and exposure. 

As citizens and policymakers become increasingly aware of the health and environmental implications of the 90 million pounds of pesticides used each year on lawns and gardens in the U.S., they are demanding safer products and practices. Just over a year ago Beyond Pesticides, a national non-profit organization dedicated to promoting alternatives to toxic pesticides, formed with 21 groups across the country, the National Coalition for Pesticide-Free Lawns and asked citizens across the country to sign the Declaration. 

To date more than 700 citizens, organizations, and medical professionals across the country have signed this Declaration supporting the broad movement for the replacement of hazardous lawn pesticides with non and least-toxic alternatives and practices. Citizens in 39 states have distributed 16,000 of the attached safe lawn door-hanger. 

This growing movement is able and more than willing to insist on greater public health and environmental protection from pesticides, and the development of a new, safe and lucrative green industry. This highly positive approach is rapidly increasing demand for pesticide-free lawns, and organic landscaping services, and growing a dynamic and socially beneficial new sector of the economy in the process.

We respectfully request you to join these efforts and to sign the Declaration on the Use of Toxic Lawn Chemicals.  To add your name, please contact either of us. To learn more about the National Pesticide-Free Lawns Coalition, and the negative impacts of pesticides on people, pets and wildlife, please see the attached information and visit our  website at www.pesticidefreelawns.org. The site also lists individuals and groups in your state who have signed the declaration, and actions being taken by coalition members.  

Thank you for your attention and we look forward to your response.

Sincerely,

Eileen Gunn





Caroline Kennedy

Project Director




Sr. Director of Field Conservation
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ckennedy@defenders.org
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